
GREENLEE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
CLIFTON, ARIZONA 

 
September 19, 2014 

 
The Greenlee County Board of Supervisors met in Emergency Session in the Board 
Meeting Room, 2nd floor Courthouse Annex, Clifton, Arizona, with the following Board 
members present: David Gomez, Chairman; Ron Campbell, Member; and Robert 
Corbell, Member.  Also present were Deborah K. Gale, County Administrator, and 
Yvonne Pearson, Clerk of the Board. 
 
Chairman Gomez called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Ms. Gale requested approval of the Cooperation Agreement with the United States of 
America Department of the Army for Emergency Assistance (Flood or Costal Storm).  
She stated that the Arizona Division of Emergency Management and Army Corp of 
Engineers should have presented and had this agreement in place before beginning 
any work in Duncan in response to the potential flooding due to remnants of Hurricane 
Odile. Work will not continue until the agreement is signed. Approximately $700,000.00 
has been released by the federal government for the Corp of Engineers to complete the 
project.  
 
Derek Rapier, County Attorney, recommended that the Board sign the agreement and 
let the project continue. 
 
Supervisor Campbell expressed his appreciation for the immediate response of the 
Corp of Engineers and their assistance in helping keep our citizens safe. 
 
Upon motion by Supervisor Campbell, seconded by Supervisor Corbell, and carried 
unanimously, the Board approved the agreement as presented. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board of Supervisors the 
Emergency Session was adjourned at 1:10 p.m. 
 

APPROVED: /s/ David Gomez, Chairman 
 

ATTEST: /s/ Yvonne Pearson 
  Clerk of the Board 
 


